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From the Pastorõs Deské  

Love is come again like wheat that rises green. 

(John M.C. Crum) 
 

Beloved, 

Several months ago Kristi Hart (organist, pianist, and choir 
extraordinaire) and others on the Worship and Music planning team 
introduced me to an Easter song that is quickly becoming a favorite of 
mine. It is not a song I grew up singingðthough it was introduced with 
the advent of the New Century Hymnal. It is not as boisterous as some 
Easter hymns, like "Christ the Lord is Risen Today." Don't get me wrong: I like a boisterous hymn. I 
happen to think that a celebration of the resurrection should be at least as little bit of a ruckus. After 
all, we believe it was world changing. We can move and sing and shout in response to that change. 
Joy doesn't always have to be big and boisterous, but sometimes it needs to be. It's good to have 
the hymns that call us to such boldness. 

But the hymn I'm talking about is a little different. It's still upbeat. In fact, it sounds like a peppy 
Christmas song. It just happens to be about Easter. This hymn, "Now The Green Blade Rises," is 
set to an old French Christmas carol called No±l Nouvelet. You may be familiar with the Christmas 
hymn "Sing We Now of Christmas" with which it shares the tune. At Easter, many people wouldn't 
expect to sing a song with such a clear connection to Christmas. And, yet, here it is, sounding notes 
that feel like a whole other season.  

I think that's why I like this song (it has found an honored place in my Holy Week playlist and you 
should expect to hear it more than once in the weeks following Easter!). It surprises me. I hear the 
notes and expect one set of images and then I read the words and get another. When I hear those 
first few notes, I feel like I should be singing about mangers and angels and shepherds. Instead, I'm 
singing about seeds and dark earth and the grave. As I think about it more, maybe the connection 
shouldn't be so surprising. Both seasons are about new life. It's just that the character of the new life 
is so different. One follows the hope-filled pain and tension of childbirth. The other, the betrayal and 
desolation of the cross. One kind of life is a best-case outcome after a period of struggle. The other, 
a faith-filled promise that few, if anyone, expects, even if they believe it is possible. Both seasons 
remind us of the great potential in new life. But, only one, Easter, shows us a life that can even best 
the power of death... a new life that seems impossible. 

Perhaps Rev. John Crum, the Anglican priest who wrote "Now the Green Blade Rises," joined these 
two seasons, Christmas and Easter, together in one song to help us grasp the full weight of the new 
life of the Resurrection. Birth itself is powerful... boldly declaring life in the midst of pain. 
Resurrection is a double dose of such power. Even though death seems to have won, with 
resurrection, that victory is temporary. Life blooms again. Death cannot stop it. What better way to 
remember this doubly-powerful kind of life than to sing a tune of birth and pair it with words of new 
life surpassing even death. What better way to be reminded that love will come again, as surely as 
the green blade can rise from the buried grain. May you feel the Holy Spirit bloom once again this 
Easter season. 

 
In Hope,   

Pastor Zayna  
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SUN MON TUES WED THURS FRI SAT 

1 

EASTER 

9:30ïChoir  

Rehearsal 

9:30ðEaster 

Breakfast 

10:45  

Worship +  

Fellowship 

2 

PASTY ORDERS 

DUE TODAY! 

(pg. 8) 

3 

9:30ðCWU 

Board @ CH 

 

6:00ðGirlsô 

Night Out (pg.8) 

4 

2-5:00   

Pastor @ Badger  

Brothers 

5 

2:00ðFilm  

Fellowship 

Group (pg 9) 

6 

 

7 

8 

9:15-Bible Study 

at Cunningham 

House  

10:45 AM 

Worship + 

Fellowship 

12-3--SaLT 

@CH 

9 

5:30-7ðFA @ CH 

10 

   

 

11 

2-5:00   

Pastor @ Badger  

Brothers 
 
 

12 

 

2:00ðFilm  

Fellowship 

Group 

13 

 

 

14 

 

15 

10:45 AM 

Worship + 

Fellowship 

 

16 

5:30-7ðFA @ CH 

17 
 

 

 

18 

 

19 

PASTY PREP 
 

2:00ðFilm  

Fellowship 

Group 

20 

8:00 ðPeel  

Potatoes 

10:00ðPasty 

Prep 
 

 

21 

7:30-ï Pasty 

Bake 

9:30ðPasty 

Pick Up 

 

 22 

9:30 ïChoir 

Rehearsal 

10:45  

Worship +  

Fellowship 
 

 

23 

1:30--Caring  

Committee-Lounge 

 

5:30-7ðFA @ CH 

 

24 

1:00--SaLT  

Executive Team-

CH 

 

25 
 

2:00-5:00ðPastor 

Zayna at Badger 

Brothers 
 

5:30ð7 

Messy 

Church 

26 

2:00ðFilm  

Fellowship 

Group 

 

 

27 
 

 

28 

 

 

 

29 
 

10:45  

Worship + 

Fellowship 

 

30 
 

 

5:30-7ðFA @ CH 
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Wednesday, April 25th  
5:30-7:00 PM  

(includes free dinner!)  
 

Messy Church offers an unconventional worship 

experience for all ages. Bring your child, grandchild, or 

inner child. Reclaim the sacred stories that once sang in 

your heart.  

 

5:30-6:00 - dinner and gathering  

6:00-6:15 - storytelling  

      6:15-6:45 - hands -on activities  

      6:45-7:00 - closing with prayer and song  
 
 

Messy Church happens on the 4th Wednesday of the month.  
 

We really do mean messy. Please don't dress up!  

Paint and glue will be a regular part of the fun.  
 

First Congregational United Church of Christ ñ80 Market Street, Platteville  
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MEET OUR NEW CUSTODIAN  
 
 

Hello! 
 

My name is Maggie Oehlke. I have been an RN for the past 25 
years, and am going on 11 years calling Platteville my home. 
About 4 years ago I felt called to start my own private duty 
nursing business called Maggie's Moments. My purpose is to 
serve the elderly in the community who want to stay at home, 
yet find themselves needing that little extra help in order to do 
so as their health and life situations change.  
 

My commitment to my clients requires approximately 15-20 hours per week of open availability for 
appointments, hospice support, and the countless other things that can arise. This along with the 
normal ebb and flow of clients prompted me to be looking for a flexible part time evening job for 
almost a year. 
 

In addition, I have actively volunteered many years for the Grant County Taskforce on 
Homelessness. I am currently the treasurer for this organization and have been a part of Family 
Promise since it was an idea on the Taskforce agenda.  
 

Well the Lord does answer prayer in His time! This time it was thru Fern who happened to casually 
mention UCC was looking for a custodian one day as we were finishing up Taskforce business. 
One thing led to another and I am happy to be able to further serve the Lord and the Platteville 
community as your custodian. Thank you to all who have been so gracious and helpful during the 
transition. I look forward to serving you in this capacity for as long as the Lord allows me to. 
 

In my spare time I enjoy reading, puzzles, kayaking, day tripping, traveling, and being in the 
kitchen. 



April   2018   Page 4 UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST NEWSLETTER 

 

Still Speaking 5ŀƛƭȅ 5ŜǾƻǝƻƴŀƭ 
¢ƘŜ ¦// 5ŀƛƭȅ 5ŜǾƻǝƻƴŀƭ ƛǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŀǘ ¦//ΦƻǊƎκǎǝƭƭǎǇŜŀƪƛƴƎ 

 

BEYOND 6:8 
April 17, 2017  

Written by Quinn Caldwell 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
There are certain Christians in the land who refer to John 3:16 so often, and so exclusively, that 
one wonders if they even know there's a whole book attached to that verse.  Likewise, there are 
certain Christians who rattle off Micah 6:8 so frequently that you wonder the same about them. 
Stick only with Micah 6:8, and you might think that our faith is primarily a scold, trying to hector 
you into behaving better so you can save the world yourself. 
 

If you're at all concerned about the current state of our country, it'll be worth your while to read a 
little further into Micah, though.  You see, Micah 6:8 is (arguably) about personal morality, but 
most of the book is addressed to Israel as a nation.  Micah's basic message might be summed 
up, "Everything sucks in our country right now, and we totally brought it on ourselves."  If you 
agree with the first half of Micah's premise, the second half is pretty hard to swallow.  Keep 
reading, though, and you get to the good stuff: we may have brought this mess on ourselves, but 
God's not going to leave us flailing around in it. 
 

It is God's plan, Micah says, to tread on our white supremacy and hurl our corporate greed into 
the sea.  God will grind our classism into the dust and drown our male dominance, will take our 
national aggressions and plow them into the dirt, and grab our transphobia and hold its head 
under the water.  God may require of us that we do justice and love kindness, etc., but God 
requires of Godself that she be faithful to the oath pledged long ago: that one way or another, 
God will keep our sins from overwhelming us. 
 
Prayer 
Oh God, as ever, be faithful.  Amen. 

 
 
 

 About the Author 
 

Quinn G. Caldwell is the Pastor of Plymouth Congregational Church, 
Syracuse, New York.   
 

His most recent book is a series of daily reflections for Advent and 
Christmas called All I Really Want: Readings for a Modern Christmas. 
Learn more about it and find him on Facebook at Quinn G. Caldwell 

 

   ñYou will again have compassion on us; 
    you will tread our sins underfoot 
    and hurl all our iniquities into the depths of the sea. 
 
 
   You will be faithful to Jacob, 
    and show love to Abraham, 
    as you pledged on oath to our ancestors 
    in days long ago." - Micah 7:19-20 

http://www.uccresources.com/products/all-i-really-want-readings-for-a-modern-christmas-caldwell


UCC clergy support student 

memorial demonstrations in 

national call for gun controlShare7 

March 15, 2018  
Written by Connie Larkman 

 

Tens of thousands of students at high schools 
and universities across the country walked 
out of classes on Wednesday morning to 
support gun control, accompanied in some 
communities by their chaplains and local 
clergy. 
 

The Rev. Chuck Currie, chaplain at Pacific 
University in Forest Grove, Ore., joined over 
500 of his students in the walkout against gun 
violence at 10a.m. on March 14. 
 

"As the university chaplain at Pacific, I was 
glad to be invited to participate and to share 
with students some of the strategies 
developed by the faith community to address 
gun violence," said Currie, who also directs 
the school's Center for Peace and Spirituality. 
"Middle schools, high schools and universities 
across the United States had protests today. 
This new generation is energized and ready 
to take on Congress and the status quo. They 
give me hope." 
 

The 'national walkout' began at 10a.m. on 
scores of local school campuses across 
America and lasted 17 minutes. The 
demonstration and memorial marked a month 
after a shooting at Marjory Stoneman Douglas 
High School in Parkland, Fla., which took the 
lives of 17 students and faculty members. 
More than 3,100 walkouts were 
registered with the group organizing the 
action. 
 

The Rev. Lise Sparrow, pastor of Guilford 
Community Church, UCC, was one of more 
than two dozen clergy in Brattleboro, Vt., who 
stood in solidarity with hundreds of 
Brattleboro Union High School students from 
10:00 to 10:17 Wednesday morning. She held 
a banner made up of thousands of hearts 

created by Guilford Sunday school students 
to show love for the students of Parkland. 
 

"One hundred community members came in 
support of the students ð mostly if not all 
from faith communities," Sparrow said. "There 
was consensus that we, like the Good 
Samaritan, need to support and comfort the 
wounded and youth and to stand against fear 
and violence of all kinds." 
 

In Denver, Colo., the Rev. Anne Dunlap, UCC 
minister and faith organizer for Showing Up 
for Racial Justice (SURJ), an organization 
that works to dismantle the systems of white 
supremacy, supported students as a marshal 
through the local SURJ chapter. 
 

"We accompanied students from three high 
schools on the west side of Denver. 400 
primarily Latinix teens walked out together, 
met up at a major intersection on this side of 
town and did a die-in on sidewalk for 17 
minutes," Dunlap said. "The lives of every 
human are precious and valuable and people 
of faith we should be honoring that. Jesus 
lived that out that value, withstood state 
violence on his body and transcended that. 
And we are to do the same." 
 

The young advocates nationwide ð 
supported by parents, teachers, clergy and 
community members ð are pressing 
Congress to pass stricter gun control laws, 
laws that would ban assault weapons, require 
universal background checks before gun 
sales, and allow courts to disarm people who 
display warning signs of violent behavior. 
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http://www.ucc.org/news_ucc_clergy_support_student_memorial_demonstrations_in_national_call_for_gun_control_03152018
https://www.womensmarch.com/enough/
https://www.womensmarch.com/enough/


2018 Annual Meeting  
Saturday April 14, 2018 

Salem United Church of Christ 
502 Mark Dr., Verona, Wisconsin 

salemchurchverona.org 

Keynote Speaker: Rev. Robin Raudabough 

Registration begins at 8:30 A.M., with gathering wor-
ship at 9:00. Closing worship will begin at 2:45 with ad-
journment at 3:15. Please look at the church website for 
directions. 
Registration is $15 per person. There is no fee for mem-
bers-in-discernment and retired clergy and partners. 
You may register on-line. Please register by April 6. 

See Pastor if you have any questions. 
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The call for gun reform legislation was 
universal, though the size and scope of each 
demonstration in the national walkout varied by 
locality and by school. 
 

After this action, student activists and their 
supporters are turning their attention to 
theMarch for Our Lives planned for Saturday, 
March 24. The main event will be held along 
Pennsylvania Avenue in Washington, D.C., 
with satellite marches planned in state capitols 
and other communities across the United 
States. 
 

Rev. Sparrow will be accompanying teens from 
Guilford Church to Montpelier, Vermont's state 
capitol. Two UCC Conferences  are sponsoring 
trips to D.C for young advocates from Arizona, 
New Mexico, and Minnesota. 
 

Youth from First Congregational Church of 
Greenwich, Conn., have created a banner that 
focuses on silhouettes of young people with 
the names of those killed ð their visual call for 
change. The youth are displaying the banner in 
front of the church and will be taking it to New 
York City on March 24 to join in the March for 
Our Lives NYC event. 

The United Church of Christ is planning a 
major presence at the March for Our Lives in 
Washington. By Thursday, March 15, more 
than 375 people have confirmed participation 
in the event, planning to march as one church 
next Saturday. The group will be assembling at 
the Methodist Building, where the UCC 
Washington Office is housed.  
 

"The activism that is happening around gun 
violence prevention is advocacy at its most 
powerful," said UCC Washington Office 
Director Sandy Sorensen.  "The communities 
most impacted by gun violence ð  students, 
parents, teachers, faith leaders, health care 
workers ð are telling their story and speaking 
truth to power wherever it resides.  History tells 
us that the work of justice takes persistence 
and resilience.  There will be setbacks ð but 
faith, passion, vision, energy moving in and 
through communities creates change.  It gives 
me great hope." 
 

Courtesy of Emma Bliesener, Padres y 
Jovenes Unidos 

 
 

Mark your calendars for the  
annual meeting! 

It will be held after worship  
Sunday, May 6th. 
There will be a potluck  
Ministry Celebration also.  

 

April 16th 
Deadline for documents 
For the annual report  
Please contact the office 
with any questions 

    

https://maps.google.com/?q=502+Mark+Dr.,+Verona,+Wisconsin&entry=gmail&source=g
http://salemchurchverona.org/
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DnsFivx5Ngf8A7GoDGJId7Ks2uPG9e8vw3l2AhuksnucYk2xWsNCx8vVTi0-2A9DQW4ZYCoVvNFKeDEqhrxs4i5Rzp-lY0TQMQtFAok229YEc1EwKbMJfW7YfuwAcLp9WYO6qRTF61nB_l_PuDO9eLrl_3WrFfFqbV1swzW7O8APFHH5tQf-egaYhXQASDwGchaK_c9DqIv2ckVq1sN7Iyy9vxpEEDC6&c=O
https://marchforourlives.com/
http://www.ucc.org/news_ucc_youth_planning_to_join_march_for_our_lives_03022018
https://www.ctucc.org/newsdetail/greenwich-youth-create-banner-to-oppose-gun-violence-11102181
https://www.ctucc.org/newsdetail/greenwich-youth-create-banner-to-oppose-gun-violence-11102181
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APRIL VOLUNTEER SCHEDULE 
 
 

HOSPITALITY LEADER / TEAM 
 4/1 Scott white 
  Doreen Hlavaty, Dorothy Price 
 4/8 Mary Ann  Shultz 

 Robin Fuller-Hulse, Michele De Young 
4/15 Ann Haglund 
 Virginia Dimick, Katie Rabidoux 
4/22 Jean Sanders 
 Bill Sanders, Chris Stephens 
4/29 George Gray 
 Ann Dolan, Bob Harding 
 

5/6 Mary Ann Shultz 
 Robin Fuller-Hulse, Michele De Young 

 

   
LITURGIST 
4/1 Colleen McCabe 
4/8 Hannah Campbell Gustafson 
4/15 Ann Dolan 
4/22 Ann Haglund 
4/29 Sara Harding 
 

5/6 Scott White 
 

 

Lƴ ƴŜŜŘ ƻŦ ŀ ƭƛǧƭŜ ŎŀũŜƛƴŜ  
ƻǊ ƎƻƻŘ ŎƻƴǾŜǊǎŀǝƻƴΚ  

 
 Wƻƛƴ tŀǎǘƻǊ ½ŀȅƴŀ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ƳƛŘ ǿŜŜƪ 
 ǇƛŎƪ-ƳŜ-ǳǇΗ {ƘŜ ƘƻƭŘǎ tǳōƭƛŎ hŶŎŜ 
IƻǳǊǎ Ƴƻǎǘ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅǎ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ нΥлл ς
рΥлл ǇƳ ŀǘ .ŀŘƎŜǊ .ǊƻǘƘŜǊǎ /ƻũŜŜ ƛƴ 
tƭŀǧŜǾƛƭƭŜΦ {ǘƻǇ ōȅ ǘƻ ŎƘŀǘ ŀƴŘ ǎƘŜΩƭƭ ōǳȅ 
ȅƻǳ ŀ ŎǳǇ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŦŀǾƻǊƛǘŜ ǿŀǊƳ ŘǊƛƴƪΦ  

JOIN US FOR SUNDAY MORNING 
BIBLE STUDY  

On April 8th  9:15-10:15 
Cunnhingham House 

 

John 20:19-31  
 
Pastor Zayna and Ann Dolan will be leading a 
Bible study April 8 from 9:15-10:15 before church 
in the Cunningham House.   
 

Ann will  share what she's learned by co-leading  
a community bible study.  We will be studying the 
specific texts that will be used during the following 
service. 

 

T-SHIRTS FOR SALE 
 

T-shirts for $15 can be purchased from the 
office or at church after worship. Sizes 
available include S-2XL. Make your checks 
out to the church and write T-Shirt on the 
memo line.  



9ǾŜƴǘǎ ǘƘƛǎ aƻƴǘƘ 
 

 

пκо /I¦w/I ²ha9b ¦bL¢95 .h!w5  ǿƛƭƭ ƳŜŜǘ 
ŀǘ фΥол ŀƳ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ !ǇǊƛƭ оǊŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ /ǳƴƴƛƴƎƘŀƳ 
IƻǳǎŜΦ 
 

пκо άDLw[{Ω bLDI¢ h¦¢έ ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ  ƳŜŜǘ ŀǘ IƻǳǎŜ 
ƻŦ tŜŀŎŜ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ wƻƻƳ ŀǘ с ǇƳ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ 
!ǇǊƛƭ оǊŘΦ  
 

пκу {ŀ[¢ ¢9!a  ǿƛƭƭ ƳŜŜǘ ŦǊƻƳ мн-о ǇƳ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ 
/ǳƴƴƛƴƎƘŀƳ IƻǳǎŜΦ [ǳƴŎƘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘΦ 
 

пκмт I9!w¢I{L59 .L.[9 {¢¦5 ̧ 
.ƛōƭŜ ǎǘǳŘȅ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ ƳŜŜǘ ǘƘƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘΦ 
{ŜŜ ȅƻǳ ƛƴ aŀȅΦ  
 

пκно /!wLbD /haaL¢¢99 ǿƛƭƭ ƳŜŜǘ ŀǘ мΥол ǇƳ 
ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƭƻǳƴƎŜΦ 
 

пκнп {ŀ[¢ 9·9/¦¢L±9 ¢9!a ǿƛƭƭ ƳŜŜǘ ŀǘ м ǇƳ ŀǘ 
ǘƘŜ /ǳƴƴƛƴƎƘŀƳ IƻǳǎŜΦ 
 

пκнр a9{{¸ /I¦w/I 
{ŜŜ ǇŀƎŜ о ŦƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴΦ 
 
tǳōƭƛŎ hŶŎŜ IƻǳǊǎτ 
9ǾŜǊȅ  ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ нΥлл-рΥлл  
{ǘƻǇ ƛƴ ŦƻǊ ŀ ŎǳǇ ƻŦ ŎƻũŜŜ ŀƴŘ ŀ ŎƘŀǘ ǿƛǘƘ tŀǎǘƻǊ 
½ŀȅƴŀ ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ŀǘ .ŀŘƎŜǊ .ǊƻǘƘŜǊǎ /ƻũŜŜΦ  
 

CƛƭƳ DǊƻǳǇ - ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅǎ Ϫ н ǇƳ  
9ǾŜǊȅ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ ŀƊŜǊƴƻƻƴ ƎŀǘƘŜǊ ŀǘ .ŜŀǊΩǎ /ƻǳǊǘ 
ŦƻǊ ŀ ŘƛũŜǊŜƴǘ ŬƭƳΦ  
  
{ƛƎƴ ǳǇ ŦƻǊ CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ IƻǳǊΗ  

{ŜŜ ǘƘŜ ŦŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ ǘŀōƭŜ ŀƊŜǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ǘƻ ǎƛƎƴ ǳǇ 
ǘƻ ōǊƛƴƎ ǘǊŜŀǘǎ ƛƴ !ǇǊƛƭΣ aŀȅΣ ƻǊ WǳƴŜΗ 
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FELLOWSHIP OPPORTUNITIES AT FIRST 

            Pasty Time Again 
                        

                   Our Pasty Bake Will Be 
                       April 21 

 
Volunteers are needed, wanted, and adored. 
We peel potatoes at 8:00 am Friday, April 19, 
and make the pasties at 10:00 am. We  
assemble, bake, and sell the pasties starting 
at 7:30 am on Saturday, April 20th .  
 

We will teach you if you donôt know how to 
make pasties. 
 

Cost of a pasty is $6.00.  
Call Joyce Wisnewski (608) 348-8986 
to order your pasties or volunteer to help  

By April 2nd 
 

The pasty mission raises lots of money for  
special projects at First, thanks to your time and 
talents. 



    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

APRIL  BIRTHDAYS 
 

03   Richard Stephens 

04   Beth Bartlett 
05   Cole Cushman 
      Chad Tuescher 
07   Jen Artz 
 Kelsey Barton 
08   Janet knox 
  Wendy Richardson 
09   Joanne Reese 
 Peter Block 
10   Louie Lawinger 
15   Jean Sanders 
16   Emily Cargill 
       Virginia Dimick 
 Jerry White 
17   Kurt Tuescher 
 Lynn Scott 
19 Asher Zielinski 
20   Jake Strickler 
 Craig Simenson 
22  Jacob Richardson 
24    Rev. Cathy Carlson 
28   Lincoln Wilson 

 
 

APRIL ANNIVERSARIES 
 

06   Joe & Anne Tennies 
27   Gary & Judy Tuescher 
28   Alleine & Dan Carl 
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  Rooted in God.  

  Reaching out in Love.  

  Embracing All.  
 

The United Church of 

Christ in Platteville  
 

 

Purpose: (who we are)  
Rooted in a deep love of God and Neighbor, the 

community of First Congregational United Church 

of Christ in Platteville is a spiritual home for 

people seeking to follow Jesus. 
     

Mission: (what we do)  
We care for one another by providing an open 

and affirming environment for all people who seek 

the love of God in community. Strengthened by 

our differences, we unite to serve Godõs people 

and work toward a more just and generous world.  
 

Values: (how we do it)       
We are a community of extravagant welcome.   

 No matter who you are or where you are on 

lifeõs journey, you are welcome here. We say 

it every Sunday, and we mean it. 
 

We are a community of progress.  

 We believe that God is Still Speaking and 

strive to be a people who are still listening, 

so that we might come to further know and 

extend Christõs realm of justice, peace, and 

love. 
 

We are a community that embraces 
transformation. We hold space for 

everyone's hopes, passions, ideas, questions, 

doubts, and fears. We believe it is here that 

the Spirit leads us into growth.  


